
Paragraph for Board Memo: 

 

On June 30, Rich Hayhurst of Geneva requested the following records:  

“the prior school year salary, benefit, annuity and other figures so that I can calculate the TCOE for all of 

the Geneva 304 employees. This to include administration as well at teaching staff.” And  “pension 

contributions made by employees and/or the district for all of the Geneva 304 employees. This to include 

administration as well at teaching staff.” 

 

He requested that this information be provided in a sortable spreadsheet. 

 

After receiving our response on July 10, Mr. Hayhurst requested additional information. He requested: 

 

“add the position and subject taught field to the original report we provided on July 10, 2017. 

You also requested the same exact data for the 2013-14 school year for comparison.”  

This FOIA request was received June 30, 2017 and responded to on July 10, 2017. On July 11, 

Mr. Hayhurst requested additional information. On July 18, he was notified that he would need 

to pay a fee in order for us to create the report that he requested. He declined to pay the fee. On 

July 20, he agreed to receive separate reports containing the information he requested. The 

additional information was provided to Mr. Hayhurst on July 24, 2017.  It took two District 

employees a total of 21 hours 30 minutes ($549.54) to respond to this FOIA request. Total 

attorney time equaled 0 hours ($0). 

 

 

 


